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March 4, 2024    

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

The dropout rate calculated for the Grafton School District for the 2021-22 school 

year is not correct.   One student is counted as a dropout who should be a high school 

completion from the prior year. 

 

Details on this issue can be found in the WISE Help Ticket system. 

 

Case Number: CAS-67119-C3L4J0    

 

The student qualified for services to age 21 and had completed four years of high 

school at the end of the 2020-21 school year.  The student was enrolled to start the 

2021-22 school year but the family decided to not continue services in the fifth high 

school year.   The exit date of 8/31/21 with a high school completion code of HSC in 

our student information system did not get passed via Ed-Fi as the date was before 

the school year and the record stayed invisible to the state system.    

 

If possible, please update the record in WISEDash and reporting systems that 

referenced the dropout rate for the 2021-22 school year. 

 

Thank you, 

 

 
 

Rick Seybold 

Director of Technology 

District Assessment Coordinator 

 


